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Mr Steve Thomas
Chief Operating Officer

Park Pty Ltd
5 FLINDERS STREET
PORT KEMBLA   NSW   2505

18/09/2020

Dear Mr Thomas

Park Bulk Liquids Facility (MP07_0066-Mod-6)
Request for Additional Information

I refer to the Park Bulk Liquids Facility (MP07_0066-Mod-6). After careful consideration, the
Department is requesting that you provide additional information:

1. It is noted the new T3 tank will have a capacity of 32.9ML and the current bund capacity is not
large enough to comply with the AS 1940.  Although the document has explained having
engineering instrumentations and management control to limit the combustible liquid storage
capacity, it is uncertain whether such arrangement can be considered to satisfy the
requirement under AS 1940. 

The wording under AS 1940 for bund size requirements appears to refer to tank capacity,
which is considered as the water capacity of the tank, and not the fill capacity. As such, it is
requested the Applicant engage an independent dangerous goods consultant and provide the
Department with confirmation that the proposed arrangement is compliant with AS 1940. 

2. Alternatively, the Applicant may consider adjusting the capacity of the new T3 tank to align with
the current bund capacity and therefore comply with AS 1940.  

You are also requested to submit additional information that effectively addresses the issues
identified by City of Newcastle Council in Attachment 1.

The Department notes that not all requested agencies have provided comments on the Modification
at this time. Should further comments be received the Department will forward them for a
response.

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided,
to the Department by Friday, 2 October 2020. If you are unable to provide the requested information
within this timeframe, you are requested to provide, and commit to, a timeframe detailing the
provision of this information. 

If you have any questions, please contact David Koppers, who can be contacted on 9373 2869 or at
david.koppers@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

mailto:david.koppers@planning.nsw.gov.au


Joanna Bakopanos
Team Leader
Industry Assessments


